
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Scott Winter 
 

Trustees: Hank Krigbaum, Shannon Schmidt 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                      441-4943 
 Marcy Quick        441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

5Th Sunday in Easter Time                                                                                      May 14, 2017     
      Since Tuesday’s announcement of the additional lawsuit against the Diocese of Crookston 
and specifically Bishop Hoeppner we have experienced a rough week. Emotions can run strong and 
high. During the media presentation my heart wept. I questioned, how much more can the people  
of God endure? I prayed for the victims of abuse; I thought this has to reopen the wounds and the 
thoughts of betrayal for all victims. St. Philip’s is a parish with a list of victims. 

When is someone guilty and when is someone innocent? We know in our minds that our  
laws state a person is innocent until proven guilty. But in reality many times people are judged 
guilty before all the facts are known. This is a time we must be alert and move with caution. We 
need to practice some patience, and allow for all facts to become known before final judgment is 
rendered.  

My heart was hurt listening and watching the pain that Ron Vasek was expressing. There is 
no question his pain was real. This week the comments, letters, and emails ask similar questions: 
How long can we let this go on? When will it end? Is there anything else out there? Will Bishop step 
aside during the investigation?  

I do not have the answers. I am powerless to make things move faster. But one way to not be 
powerless is with the opportunity and the desire to pray. Jesus Christ is the light of the world.  His 
light dispels darkness. The darkness that comes from secrets needs to be exposed. No one should 
have to carry the pain of abuse for a lifetime. I commit myself to a time (one hour) of daily prayer 
for victims of abuse, for a change of heart for abusers and for an opportunity to reconcile. 

There is no difference in the desire of the parish administration of St. Philip’s to keep you 
informed as things develop. We have done that in the past and will continue to make clear what we 
know and when we know it.  

Inside this bulletin is a statement from Bishop Hoeppner. Please take the time to read it and  
to bring forward any questions it raises for you. I will listen. I will share. I will pray.  

The priests of the Diocese gather together this week for more study and discussion. Both Fr . 
Don and I will be gone until Friday afternoon.   

Please take a moment for prayer for all victims and abusers. I am and will do the same. May 
God bless us on this difficult part of our journey in faith…  

 

Fr. Chuck  
 

ONE, TWO, NO THREE NOTES OF THANKSGIVING 
Alleluia! It was wonderful to celebrate First Holy Communion. The excitement is evident in 

the way the young people approach the altar. Congratulations to the students and parents: Keep 
coming back to the Altar and receiving Jesus…  

Alleluia! The Gala was a wonderful gathering of friends and families. We celebrated 90 years 
of a great tradition. Special thanks to the organizers (countless hours of preparation). Thanks to 
those in attendance and those who donated the wonderful items that were auctioned off in support  
of our great school. 

Alleluia! The benefit for Abigail Freihammer was beyond compare. Hearts were opened for a 
little girl who needs a heart. It was organized and was one of the best. It demonstrates how much 
love and support is available from family, friends, parishioners and staff. Thank you! 



Monday, May 15 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Deacon John Schuiling     

Tuesday, May 16 
No Mass Today     

Wednesday, May 17 
No Mass Today  
 

Thursday, May 18 
No Mass Today  
No Nursing Home Mass Today 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood)      

Friday, May 19 
No Mass Today  
 

Saturday, May 20 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): Special intentions for Patrick & 

Mildred Wiechmann 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Elmer Neise    

Sunday, May 21 
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People  
  9:00 AM Mass:  +Jane Senger 
11:00 AM Mass: +Emelia Gonshorowski 
  2:00 PM Mass (Confirmation): +Leon Eide 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Pat Hughes 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For May 15 to 21 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of May 15 to 21 

Monday, May 15 
10:00 AM-9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)  
  5:45 PM Bible Study (St. Elizabeth Room) 
  6:30 PM Mtg for FF Middle School Sm Grp Leaders (St. Thomas 

More Rm)    

Tuesday, May 16 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul (Cafeteria/St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  6:10 PM KC Mtg. (Social Hall) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, May 17  
  6:30 PM Spring Band Concert, Grades 5-8 (Church)    

Thursday, May 18   
10:00 AM Bible Study-Ephesians (St.  Kateri Rm) 
11:00 AM School Speech Contest (Church) 
  1:30 PM St. Jude’s Circle (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  3:15 PM Bible Study-Ephesians (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  4:30 PM Soc of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  5:00 PM LifeTeen Band Practice (Church) 
  7:00 PM Bible Study– Bible Timeline (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel) 
 

Friday, May 19 
10:00 AM Bible Study– Ephesians (St. Kateri Rm)          

Saturday, May 20 
  9:00 AM All-Pro Dads (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  5:30 PM Senior Celebration (Church/Social Hall)   

Sunday, May 21  
  8:35 AM Rosary (Church)   
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  2:00 PM Confirmation Mass (Church) 

 

***Fr. Chuck and Fr. Don will be out from May 15 
through May 19 to attend the Good Leaders Good 
Shepherds classes. There will not be Daily Masses 
next week, however, we will have a  Communion 
Service on Thursday, May 18 at Havenwood (see 
the Mass Intentions schedule). If any pastoral care is 
needed this week, Deacon Kermit will be available. 

Monday, May 15 
● Acts 14:5-18 
● Ps 115:1-5,15-16 
● Jn 14:21-26 
 

Tuesday, May 16 
● Acts 14:19-28 
● Ps 145:10-13ab,21 
● Jn 14:27-31a 

 

Wednesday, May 17 
● Acts 15:1-6 
● Ps 122:1-5 
● Jn 15:1-8 
 

Thursday, May 18 
● Acts 15:7-21 
● Ps 96:1-3,10 
● Jn 15:9-11 
 

 

Friday, May 19 
● Acts 15:22-31 
● Ps 57:8-10,12 
● Jn 15:12-17 
 

Saturday, May 20 
● Acts 16:1-10 
● Ps 100:1-3,5 
● Jn 15:18-21 
 

Sunday, May 21 
● Acts 8:5-8,14-17 
● Ps 66:1-7,16,20 
● 1 Pt 3:15-18 
● Jn 14:15-21 



Baptism preparation class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on June 4. Please call the Parish Office at  
444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the first and third Thursdays of every  
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music. 
All are invited to participate! 

Confirmation Sunday, May 21 
Bishop Michael Hoeppner will confirm our high school candi-
dates Sunday, May 21 at a special 2 PM Mass. Candidates and 
sponsors should gather by 1:20 PM in the Social Hall. We will 
take a group photo in the church at 1:30 PM.  

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families  
of George Hede, Jr., Mary Kahle, and Virginia 
“Toddy” Barsness.  May they find rest and peace   
and may their families find comfort in God’s love. 

Save the Dates for Vacation Bible School 
 

Cat.Chat Vacation Bible School is coming!   
July 31 – August 4, 9 AM – 12 PM 

 

Prepare to take off on a. . . A Radical Ride on the Wings of 
Prayer. . . with Amazing Angels and Super Saints! for children 
age four (by September 1, 2016) through fifth grade (2017 - 
2018 school year).  Contact Kris for additional information – 
441-4944. Registration Forms are available in the Narthex or 
Parish Office.  

Young Families Fellowship  
 

Attention young families and couples!  St. Philip's is forming a 
fellowship group just for you!  Join us on Wednesday, May 24 
from 5:30-7PM for our first gathering.  We will meet the last 
Wednesday of the month for the rest of the summer.  We will 
come together for prayer, and fellowship with a family meal 
and childcare included!  Interested?  We will meet in the parish 
Social Hall. Please RSVP to Fr. Don so we have a number for 
the meal & childcare, dbraukmann@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

PARISH LIFE 

St. Jude Circle Meeting 
St. Jude’s Circle will meet on Thursday, May 18th at 1:30 PM in 
the St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Rm.  Co-hostesses will be Sue 
Burlingame and Mary Santo.  Any interested ladies are welcome 
to attend for prayer and social time. The prayer will be said by 
Bev Kraft. Please enter the church by way of the Parish Office, 
sign in and take a lanyard to wear; this is mandatory for 
everyone.                                                        

LET’S CELEBRATE OUR H.S. SENIORS! 
 

Saturday, May 20 ~ 5:30 PM Mass 
Followed by Senior Celebration & Social 

 

Students: please wear your graduation gown during Mass. Let 
Luke Alexander know you will be attending. Even if you don’t 
plan to be there, share your post-graduation plans and a 
photo with Luke, so the parish can keep you in their prayers. 
Send information about what school you plan to attend, what 
you plan to study or what work you plan to pursue to 
lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org. Congratulations on your 
successful school careers! 

THANK YOU to the following who recently delivered “Meals 
on Wheels”; Barb Passeri, Bob Pohl, Moe Webb, Don Pohl, 
Eileen Gothman, Lloyd Sobieck, Mary Santo, Donna 
Poppenberg, Dick Robinson, & Kell Lovell.  Your willingness  
to assist in this outreach ministry of our parish is greatly 
appreciated. St. Philip’s next scheduled week to deliver meals 
will be July 17-21.  If you are interested in this volunteer 
opportunity, please call the Parish Office or Flavia  at 218-556-
3087 for information  

♥Thank you from the Heart♥ to everyone who helped  
with the Abigail Freihammer Benefit.  The benefit would  
not have been possible without the efforts of everyone 
who helped in so many ways before, during and after the 
benefit!  The breakfast, baskets, silent auction items, 
Lucky Draw items and delicious baked goods were 
wonderful! The benefit was blessed by the generosity that 
was shown from people who donated items, to those who 
gave of their time, to those who purchased items or 
donated to the benefit. Thank you!  
 

–the Abigail Freihammer Give from the Heart Committee 

Bemidji Chorale ~ Mother’s Day Concert 
 

You are invited to attend the 38th Annual 
Spring Concert, Sunday, May 14 at 7 PM in the 
Beaux Arts Ballroom on the BSU Campus. The 
Conductor is Patricia Mason, with Wayne Hoff 
as Accompanist. An ice cream social will follow 
the concert. Free will offering. 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations and best wishes to Scott 
& Pat Snell who are celebrating 25 
years of marriage on May 15!  



 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
May 6  5:30 p.m. 322   
May 7  7:30 a.m. 263  
May 7   9:00 a.m. 483  
May 7  11:00 a.m. 485  
May 7                          6:30 p.m.                                107                                    

Goals 

• Weekly goal to meet budget:                   $   16,355.00   

• Increase needed weekly to meet the  
Roof/AC project over 36 months:             $     1,722.00   

• Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
escrow account over 5 years:            $      1,126.00 

New weekly goal total:                             $   19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

May 13/14 2017 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

Week #44 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 5/7/2017) 

Envelopes                $   16,639.00 
EFT                          $   10,872.50 
Loose Plate             $     1,836.87    
Children’s                $        160.00    
Total                      $  29,508.37 
 

 

Ø May all the mothers we know and love enjoy a blessed and 
happy Mother’s Day! 

 

Ø This week’s spring music concert features the 5-8 bands and 
choirs. It begins at 6:30 PM. Everyone is invited to attend.  

 

Ø Good Luck, fourth and fifth graders, as you participate in 
Track and Field Day on Wednesday! 

 

Ø The sixth graders will also be gone on Wednesday attending 
the Hubbard County Freshwater Festival. How important it is 
to know about preserving our natural resources. 

 

Ø The second round of the Speech Contest will be held this 
coming Thursday, May 18, at 11:00 AM. Come and listen to 
young orators. 

 

Ø As part of our ALICE training, we will be practicing an 
evacuation of our school to our drill safe areas – the rectory 
backyard and the Remax parking lot.  

 

Ø Thank you to everyone who helped with or participated in 
the Spring Gala and the benefit for Abby Freihammer. Your 
support is so very much appreciated. 

 

Ø The final day of hot breakfast and lunch is Friday, May 26. 
Cold lunches will be needed for the last three days of school. 

 

Ø Plan ahead: Our school picnic is scheduled for Tuesday, May 
30. If you plan to join us, please have your Safe Environment 
Certification completed. Thanks. 

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2016-2017. If you were certified during the 2015-2016 
school year, you need to again be recertified this year. 
Please go to: www.crookston.org and following the prompts 
for Safe Environment. [Remember to “refresh” your cache 
once or twice.] This certification must be done annually and 
BEFORE you volunteer.  PLEASE CHECK YOUR STATUS! 

Psychological problems reported after having an abortion: 

• Depression and despair are common. 

• Women who abort have a six times higher rate of 
suicide than those who carry their babies to term. 

• Teenagers who abort are 10 times more likely to  
       attempt suicide than teens who have not had an     
       abortion. 

• Compared to women who gave birth, women who 
aborted were 65% more likely to be at risk of long-
term clinical depression.  Human Life Alliance 2016-
17 Stand Up publication, pg. 5; www.iwillstandup.com    

Parish hour of prayer at Planned Parenthood next Saturday, 
May 20th; 10-11 AM.  Can’t stay the full hour? Stay for any 
length of time that works. All ages welcome. Questions call  
218-368-9019. 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

Getting Ahead in Bemidji… 
If you would like to volunteer for our program Getting Ahead  
in Bemidji, please go to www.signupgenius.com and do a search 
with this email address: syoung@paulbunyan.net and you will  
find Getting Ahead in Bemidji. The link is: http://
www.signupgenius.com/go/30e084ea4af23a1fd0-stvincent. We 
need volunteers for childcare, pick up meals, and snacks.  Our  
St. Vincent de Paul group also needs volunteers that would be 
willing to be the second person to go on home visits with us.   
No training is necessary.  All volunteers do need to complete  
the Safe Environment training which can be done from St. Philip’s 
website. For more information call SVdP at 218-368-6606. 

Upcoming MAGNIFICAT Events 
Our Lady of the Lakes Chapter; Walker 

 

June 17, 2017: Meal & Concert featuring Annie Karto, singer/
song writer, inspirational speaker.  Visit website  
anniekarto.com.  Check Annie out on YouTube. 
 

September 22 & 23, 2107:  Our Lady of the Lakes 25 Years of 
Ministry Celebration.  Two days of praise, worship, personal 
testimonies, prayer, teaching, healing, reconciliation and  
Eucharistic Celebration with dynamic speakers.  You won’t 
want to miss this!  www.ololmagnificat.net 
FaceBook @ OurLadyoftheLakesMagnificat – Walker, MN 

Bishop Hoeppner to visit 
 

A special Mass presided by Bishop Michael Hoeppner will be held 
on Monday, May 15, at 8:40 AM.  This will be the School Mass for 
this week.  Bishop Hoeppner will speak with the students after-
wards. Please join us for Mass! 





ABC DINNERS ARE BACK! 
 

Enjoy a meal and conversation with 
Fr. Chuck and Fr. Don at the St. 
Philip's Rectory. Save one of the 
dates below. Each event will start  
at 5:30 PM. Sign up on the signup 
genius link at stphilipsbemidji.org. 

HOSPITAL MINISTRY 
 

“… naked, and you clothed Me; I was sick, and you visited Me; 
I was in prison, and you came to Me.            ~Matthew 25:36 
 

If you or a loved one has ever been hospitalized and  
someone visited you and brought you communion, how did 
that make you feel?  Did it bring you closer to God?  Did you  
feel good knowing that prayers were being said for your 
recovery?  Think about the opportunity to give back.  St. 
Philip’s Hospital Ministry is a way to carry the healing  
comfort of the Gospel to hospitalized parishioners and their 
families by praying for them and ministering Holy 
Communion to them if they desire to receive.  Each volunteer 
is asked to be responsible for a visit one day per month.  New 
volunteers will partner with an experienced minister until they 
are comfortable on their own. Volunteers will be certified by 
Sanford. Please pray about visiting the sick. For more 
information, please contact Fr. Chuck or Fr. Don at the Parish  
Office, 444-4262; or Sharon Zarrett at 751-1606, or email  
her at zarrettsa@gmail.com. 

Position Opening, St. Michael’s School 
 

St. Michael’s School is looking to hire a full-time Pre-
Kindergarten and full–time kindergarten teacher for the 2017
-2018 school year. 
 

We offer a family like atmosphere, dedicated staff and a 
small teacher to student ratio. 
 

Candidates must have an Elementary Education Teaching 
License from the Minnesota Department of Education with 
Kindergarten Licensure. 
 

Send letter of application, resume, credentials, and letters of 
reference to: 
 

     Mrs. Sarah Chalich, Principal 
     St. Michael’s School 
     501 – 1st Street SW 
     Mahnomen, MN  56557 
     218-935-5222 
     schalich@stmichaelmahnomen.org 
 

Position open until filled. 

Position Opening, Sacred Heart, EGF 
 

Sacred Heart School in East Grand Forks, MN is seeking an 
Elementary Education First Grade Teacher. Please send letter of 
interest, resume, three letters of reference, college transcripts 
and a copy of teaching license to Jodi Vanderheiden, Principal, 
Sacred Heart Catholic School, 200 Third Street NW, East Grand 
Forks MN 56721 or email jvanderheiden@sacredheartegf.net. 
Telephone: 218-773-0230. Application deadline is May 17, 2017. 

ALL PRO DAD BREAKFAST 
 

Several gentlemen from our Parish 
are re-launching a program that has 
been around for well over 10 years 
now.  The program is called “All-Pro 
Dad’s” and is geared for Dad’s and/
or other Father Figures and their kids and/or nieces, nephews, 
grandkids, etc. The program’s primary focus is to help 
strengthen the bond between dad’s and their kids and provide 
Father Figures with some great opportunities to do just that.  
The first All-Pro Dad Breakfast is scheduled for next Saturday, 
May 20th, right here at St. Philip’s Church, beginning at 9:00.  
The morning will begin with a nice breakfast followed by a 
short explanation of what All-Pro Dad’s is all about, before 
closing with a fun craft project.  This is the first of nine such 
breakfasts’ that the group has planned for this first year.  The 
morning will conclude by 10:30 and all kids in attendance will 
receive a very nice door prize as well. We hope many of you 
(and your kids) will consider attending this first breakfast. 

All-American 
Burgers & Brats 

Conversation & Chatter  

ABC 

• Wednesday, June 7 

• Wednesday, June 14 

• Wednesday, June 21 

• Thursday, June 29 

• Wednesday, July 5 

• Thursday, July 20 

• Wednesday, July 26 

• Thursday, July 27 

• Wednesday, August 2 

• Wednesday, August 9 

SCAMS, SCHEMES, ID THEFT, & FRAUD 
 

All are encouraged to attend this informative seminar to learn 
about computer malware & phishing schemes, debt assistance 
scams, fake check scams, Grandparent scams, contest & 
sweepstakes prize scams, and investment scams.  Also get 
educated on identity theft, telemarketing fraud, and get tips  
on reducing unwanted calls & mail. 
 

Monday, May 15, 2017 ~ 6:30 PM 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church Social Hall 
150 2nd St. NE 

Laport, MN 
 

Presenters will be Bill Schlag, Investigator from Hubbard 
County Sheriff’s Office, and Jill Christenson, Crime Victim 
Services from Hubbard County Attorney’s Office. 

2nd Collection to Support the Trinity Dome 
This week, our parish will participate in a national collection 
for the Trinity Dome to complete the Basilica of the National 
Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, DC,  
before its 100 anniversary. Also known as America’s Catholic 
Church, the National Shrine has been a century in the making, 
built by and for the faithful of our great nation in honor of 
our Blessed Mother, the patroness of the United States. Be-
come a part of Mary’s Shrine and help to bring to completion 
our church! For more information, please visit: 
www.trinitydome.org. 

Catholic Communication Campaign 
 

Next week, our second collection is for the Catholic Commu-
nication Campaign. This campaign connects people with 
Christ, here and around the world in developing countries, 
through the internet, television, radio, and print media. Fifty 
percent of funds collected remains in our diocese to fund lo-
cal communications efforts. Your support helps spread the 
gospel message! To learn more, visit www.usccb.org/ccc. 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of May 20 - 21 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  

Saturday, May 20, 
5:30 PM 

  
SENIOR  

GRADUATION-
MASS 

Sunday, May 21,  
7:30 AM 

  
Sixth Sunday    

of Easter 

Sunday, May 21,  
9:00 AM 

  
Sixth Sunday  

of Easter 

Sunday, May 21, 
11:00 AM 

  
Sixth Sunday  

of Easter 

Sunday, May 21,  
2:00 PM 

  
CONFIRMATION 

MASS 

Sunday, May 21, 
6:30 PM 

  
Sixth Sunday  

of Easter 

SACRISTAN 
Deborah Millard Judy Stai  

  (sub req.) 
Sue Hengel HELP NEEDED Flavia Sagedahl HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Sarah Bofferding 
Connie Aagard 

Darla Sathre 
Cynthia Haskin 

Karen Merschman 
Mark Studer 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Judy Stai 
Tony Schussman 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Peggy Neumann Sue Bruns Rose Fagerstrom Marcia Fivizzani   Marilynne Hodapp 

ALTAR SERVER 
Paulo Tinsay 
Adair Wizner 
Evelyn Cordts 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 
Ephram Boucher 

Madyson Nistler 
Samantha Nistler 
Luke Rud 

Gwen Youso 
Timothy Youso 
Nicholas Youso 

Aidan Spaeth 
Ian Spaeth 
Daniel Froelich 

Jonathan Quandt 
Elizabeth Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Brad Arel Stephen Steele Karen Williams Robb Naylor HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

JoDee Treat 
Cyndy Scanlan 
Barry Karpinski 
Connie Aagard 
Alice Thompson 
Joe Bofferding 
Amy Bofferding 

April Boucher 
Joyce Berg 
Terry Jones 
Trish Jones 
Jim Schneider 
Dianne Docken-
dorf 
HELP NEEDED 

George Whalen 
Suzie Whalen 
Sue Hengel 
HELP NEEDED 
Rose Fagerstrom 
Leslie Downs 
Theresa Steele 
Mary Varriano 
Megan Luke 

Renae Donaghue    
   (sub req.) 
Jennifer Noble 
Kimberley  
Gourneau (sub req.) 
Steve Pfleger 
Courtney Haskins 
Jana Heger 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Deacon Kermit 
Erickson 
Jennifer  
   Leisenheimer 
Flavia Sagedahl 
Kell Lovell 
Susan Dondelin-
ger 
Thomas Kern 
HELP NEEDED 

Michelle Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 
Marilynne Hodapp 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Chris Hanevold 
HELP NEEDED 
Dick Robinson 
Dick Lehmann 

Gary Bruns 
Bob Murray 
Matt Dockendorf 
Tony Nistler 

HELP NEEDED 
Jerry Downs 
Bob Aitken 
Rick Coe  
   (sub req.) 

Barbara Fitzgerald      
  (sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 
Hank Imsande 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Bob McCalip 
Phil Hodapp 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Dawn 
Baumgartner 
Colleen Schulke 

Michelle Sand 
Nancy Studer 
Mark Studer 
Ed Daigle 

Karen Schaar 
Rosemary  
   Pulczinski 
Pat Odegard 
HELP NEEDED 

    








